

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Tuesday 5th April

Dear Parent/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Fundraising

Thank you so much for your attendance at the Sing for Peace event last week. Not only was it a beautiful event but we raised a magnificent £970 between St Ann's and ourselves. As shared previously we are directly supporting a Ukrainian family and a 12 year old boy as he arrives in the UK.

I would like to thank Mrs Ali for the quality of the choir and music; it was amazing!

To continue our fundraising this Friday the children can wear anything yellow or blue to represent the flag of Ukraine. Please do not buy any new clothes; it can be anything (clothes or accessories) that is either or both colours. We are asking for donations of your choice and whatever you can afford. The money will go directly to help those affected.

Further to the letter last week I would like to thank you all for your kind words and wishes; leaving St Hugh will be difficult for me and is already proving to be very emotional.

Please be assured we are working hard behind the scenes to recruit a new headteacher for September. I will write again with updates and news when we have it. Cate & dev

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle